
Scouts Honor: Molly J, Troop
1920 Plymouth
What do you do when your Girl Scout Troop stops meeting? Well,
if you are Molly J, you join a Boy Scout troop, then found a
Scouts BSA Girls’ Troop, earn Eagle Scout, and finally garner
the title of “VFW Scout of the Year” in Massachusetts.

NBD. The Order of the Arrow is in there, too, BTW.

Yep, that’s how Molly rolls. She sets up the challenges and
just knocks them down. Over and over and over.

Rick Harbert of Wicked Local reported:

Plymouth’s first female Eagle Scout is now also the state
Veterans of Foreign War’s Scout of the Year… Molly Joyce won
the state VFW’s 2021 title after winning similar honors on the
local and district levels. [The junior] at Plymouth South High
School received a $1,000 scholarship during ceremonies at Camp
Squanto [in August].

A member of the first-ever girls’ class of Mayflower Council
BSA  Eagle  Scouts,  Joyce  joined  Plymouth  Troop  1620  after
reaching the Girl Scout rank of Cadette. Then, she founded
Crew 1920 (a fitting moniker, as the 19th Amendment to the
Constitution  was  ratified  in  1920,  giving  women  full
citizenship  in  the  United  States).

She then worked her way up the ranks of the BSA.

Molly,  a  Senior  Patrol  Leader,  whose  Eagle  Scout  Service
Project  restored  the  Stations  of  the  Cross  of  St.  Kateri
Tekakwitha Church in West Plymouth, became an Eagle Scout on
the same day as her younger brother Liam (whose Eagle project
created  shooting  benches  and  targets  for  the  gun  club  in
Middleborough).

https://www.mayflowerbsa.org/scouts-honor-molly-j-troop-1920-plymouth/
https://www.mayflowerbsa.org/scouts-honor-molly-j-troop-1920-plymouth/
https://www.wickedlocal.com/story/old-colony-memorial/2021/08/27/plymouths-first-female-eagle-now-vfws-state-scout-year/8164323002/


“To  have  a  student  reach  that  level  is  an  incredible
accomplishment because it takes a great deal of effort to get
to that point,” Denis Russell, commander of VFW Post 1822,
told WickedLocal.com. “It’s quite an achievement, and the VFW
was proud to have her represent the state.”

Do  you  know  a  Mayflower  Council  Scout  who  deserves  some
recognition? Email john@mayflowerbsa.org and send along the
details.
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